Newcastle Airport Consultative Committee
Quarterly Meeting 3rd December 2018.
There were 16 members of the committee and NIA staff present and 2 apologies.

1. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted.
2. Matters arising. The Chairman welcomed the new Financial Officer of NIAL to the meeting and also the newly appointed Executive who will provide Secretariat support to the Committee. Hazelrigg Parish Council will be asked to provide a replacement for their retiring representative. The Chairman updated the Committee on noise issues and also the responses received from other similar size airports on taxi parking within local communities and possible solutions.
3. The Head of Border Force at the airport gave a presentation on the new improvements in the Border Hall, including the installation and operation of the E-gates. After a period of settling in these are operating well and are more efficient/speedy than manned desks. He also commented on operations after Brexit and advised there should be no problems.  After he had answered questions on passenger reactions to the E-gates and the availability of sniffer dogs, the Chairman thanked him for a most informative update.
4. The Company Report included the planned changes to Car Parking arrangements.  Major investments in 2019 will include a new drop-off car parking centre and a taxi waiting area for any booked taxis waiting to pick up arriving passengers from the pick- up area.  This should help with the problems caused by them waiting in nearby residential areas and the consequent littering.  Some facilities will be provided for the drivers.  Car park tariffs are to be increased but the 15 minute free parking in Short Stay 2 (formerly mid-term parking) will be maintained.  Questions on disabled access to the terminal and charges were raised and answered.  The Committee will be circulated with the new car park tariffs before the next meeting.
The Airport’s overall business continues to grow with passenger movements up 1% year to date. The new service to London City will start soon and flight times are business focused. The question of a potential alcohol ban before 10am was raised. The Airport advised that unruly passengers did not present a major problem at this airport and systems are in place to ensure any disruptive passengers are monitored and prevent them from boarding if necessary.  There is a national discussion taking place on this situation.
5. The Airport continues to communicate with the Aircraft Noise Action Group based in the Clara Vale/Heddon area and will update the Committee at the next meeting.
Air and Water Quality monitoring will be the subject of a detailed presentation at the next committee meeting.

6. The next Committee Meeting will be on Friday 8th March at 10.00am in the Board Room.

